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From the Field: My First Lobby Day
By Sejal Rajmani, Grassroots Organizing Intern

                           It?s 5am when I hear the incessant beeping of my alarm clock. Groggily, 
                           I crack my eyes open and try to remember why I set my alarm 3 hours 
                         earlier than I usually even think about waking up.

 That?s right. It?s Lobby Day. And my first  one at that.

For the past month I spent nearly every hour of my internship 
helping plan and organize our annual Lobby Day at the Capitol 
in Jefferson City. The work has included everything from 
emailing legislators to researching bills to meticulously 
organizing lobbying groups. The bulk of it  however has been 
recruit ing Sierra Club members to attend Lobby Day and making 
phone call after phone call to set up over 120 meetings with 
legislat ive offices. And today I?ll finally see the outcome of all that 
work.

And what an outcome it  was. When I first  started planning Lobby Day I 
was honest ly discouraged about what I?d witnessed in the Missouri 
legislature. Screaming matches in the Senate. Discriminatory policies 
considered on the floor. Staff and legislators that didn?t even want to listen 
to their const ituents. But the crowd of Sierrans I found at the capitol building that 
morning was opt imist ic and eager to make a difference. Together, we spent the next 
several hours pulling legislators off the floor, meeting staff and elected officials in 
their offices, and discussing several difficult  but important issues like protect ing our 
democracy, private and public water protect ions, and environmentally responsible 
invest ing. Throughout the long day, the enthusiasm and passion of my fellow Sierra 
Club members was what carried me. I was moved by the way that Missourians from 
all corners of the state came together to advocate for our shared environment and 
to show their elected officials just how much they cared.

While no environmental problem or social just ice issue can be fixed by a single 
lobby day, my first  one with the Sierra Club was a reminder that there will always 
be people who are t irelessly working to protect our planet. So remember to get 
involved and get out there because we are stronger together. With the power of 
the people, a sustainable future is possible!
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This spring we 
observed another Earth 

Day, and across the state we took 
t ime to engage in act ions 
meaningful to each of us,  to center 
the planet  and a healthy future. I 
always appreciate the renewed 
energy brought  on this t ime of 
year,  and I?m grateful to all the 
caring folks in Sierra Club who 
spent  a day part icipat ing in a 
clean-up, sowing nat ive plants,  
host ing a fest ival,  or staging a 
demonstrat ion.

These Earth Day act ivit ies share an 
essent ial,  common element ? 
collect ive act ion ? and that?s what  I 
love the most  about  the Sierra Club. 
The thing that  hooked me when I 
started volunteering for the Sierra 
Club in 2017 was the way I felt  to be 
a part  of  something big. It  was so 
good, that  I immediately saw 
myself  as more powerful,  
individually,  by my connect ion to 
this group.

The news cont inues to show how 
crit ical i t  is that  we unite to f ight  
climate change, as a movement. A 
recent  headline revealed a 
staggering new analysis,  by the 
global nonprof it  Inf luenceMap, that  
revealed from 2016 to 2022, the 
bulk of global carbon emissions ? 80 

percent  ? could be t raced to just  57 
companies. Fif ty-seven!

This researchers emphasize that  
while our individual act ions are 
important  ( reduce, reuse, recycle! ) ,  
we need governmental and 
regulatory ent it ies to hold 
corporat ions accountable to our 
planet ,  our future, and  our people. 

One such government under the 
heavy inf luence of fossil fuel special 
interests is Missouri. Every t ime we 
stop dangerous and harmful 
legislat ion represents a huge 
victory,  and that?s why we?ve been 
so fortunate to have Michael Berg as 
our legislat ive director. Michael is 
moving on from his work with the 
Missouri Chapter after 14 years,  but  
we are fortunate to cont inue his 
work with a new organizer to be 
hired within the year. Thank you to 
our team of volunteers and staff  
who cont inue our f ight  against  
fossil fuel interests.

We?re incredibly fortunate to have 
the energy of many other 
organizers among us, leading the 
kind of change we wouldn?t  see if  
we didn?t  come together. 

Thanks to all of  you for your 
commitment  to the Missouri 
Chapter!
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Going Deeper: Stronger Together
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I consider it  a 
privilege to be a 

monthly, 
sustaining 

member of the 
Sierra Club, MO Chapter.

It  is a small way of showing my 
appreciat ion and support of this 

organizat ion that cont inues to 
safeguard the beautiful land, water, 

& air that my family lovingly calls home!

Environmental 
Justice is an integral 
facet to making a 
better Missouri. I 
can't wait to work 

with you!

Mahala has been working in 
movement since 2019. Serving 
a variety of roles across multiple 

non-profits. She has a deep 
rooted passion for grassroots 

organizing!



SNAPSHOTS FROM AROUND THE STATE
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THB Group hosted an Earth Day Cleanup along 
Brush Creek, a part  of the Blue River 
watershed on April 20th. Seventeen people 
worked a total of 42 hours and collected 15 
bags of trash! This event was an Earth Day 
collaborat ion with The Great Kansas City 
Cleanup hosted by the City of Kansas City.

Thomas Hart  Benton 

Eastern Missouri Group

Mid-Missouri Group

On April 17, WRG hosted around twenty people for the 
presentat ion ?Missouri?s Prairies.? Brian Edmond spoke 
about the values of our prairie ecosystems. This event 
was followed by a hike on Saturday, April 20, to Prairie 
State Park near Mindenmines. Eight members were 
treated to a 3 mile hike across the prairie with the 
park?s naturalist , Dana Hoisington.

White River Group

Beginning last fall EMG helped create the New Spanish Land 
Grant Trail at  Hawn State Park. This 3.8 mile trail was made 
possible by a bequest from long-t ime member, Bob Gestel. 
EMG worked with park personnel, Friends of Hawn, Mississippi 
Lime Corporat ion, REI and AmeriCorp to complete this trail 
and build two bridges. It  opened ahead of schedule on May 4.  
Special thanks to the Gestel Bequest committee: John 
Feldmann, George Behrens, Paul Stupperich, Ed Schott  and 
Hawn State Park Site Superintendent Ben Bailey.

MMG's Earth Day Fest ival booth featured the 
theme Vote for the Environment  and included 
information on recent issues for city, county 
and state governments. Volunteers offered 
voter registrat ion, hosted a drawing and were 
joined by MO State Representat ives Adrian 
Plank and Kathy Steinhoff who have been 
endorsed for re-elect ion. 

Photo by: Kim Gordon from Friends of Hawn

Photo by: Pam Shaver

Photo by: Carolyn Amparan

Photo by: Ruanda McFerren



The people have spoken!  It?s t ime for Ameren to ditch 
coal and go renewable!   

For a ut i li ty that  claims to value sustainabili ty,  Ameren 
had a pret ty rough Earth Month.   

On Apri l 21st ,  the St . Louis Post-Dispatch dropped a 
damning, front  page invest igat ive story exposing 
Ameren?s Labadie plant  as the number one polluter of 
sulfur diox ide in the country. The invest igat ion found 
that  Labdie caused 4,000 excess deaths between 1999 
to 2020. Ameren declined to be interviewed.

The week only got  rougher from there for Ameren, 
when the EPA f inalized new rules to reduce air and 
climate pollut ion from coal-burning power plants that  
w ill likely require Ameren to choose between major 
ret rof its to all 4 units at  Labadie or ret ir ing the plant . 

And then Ameren had to face the people on Saturday. 

                            Sierra Club and our allies,  
including the People?s Joy 

Parade, the Ethical Society of 
St . Louis,  Tenants 
Transform ing St . Louis,  Green              

       Act ion WashU, the Green 
     Billikens of St . Louis 

                 University,  and Labadie 
Environmental Organizat ion, organized a joyful 
People's Parade and People's Hearing to deliver the 

community?s message to Ameren: ditch coal and go 
    clean!  

 

In vibrant ,  handmade costumes with puppets,  
w indsocks, and signs, community members paraded 
from Lafayet te Park to Ameren Headquarters to 
demand an end to expensive, pollut ing coal-burning 
power plants and present  a joyful vision of a renewable 
energy future - a future where our communit ies can 
breathe clean air and everyone can afford their electric 
bi ll. We sang songs, danced, and communed with one 
another as we walked. 

The parade concluded at  Ameren headquarters,  where 
speakers included Patricia Schuba from Labadie 
Environmental Organizat ion, Krist ian Blackmon from 
Tenants Transform ing St . Louis,  Sierra Club 
volunteers and staffers,  and students from 
Washington University and St . Louis University.  

As we face seemingly insurmountable challenges to 
m it igat ing catastrophic climate change, ending wars, 
and preserving our democracy, i t  is more important  
than ever before to harness each and every one of our 
talents and passions to move governments and 
corporat ions to protect  people and the environment 
we depend on. 

As I said during the parade, ?joy and community are 
forms of resistance.? And as brave students and 
faculty at  WashU and dozens of universit ies across the 
country have shown us, there is no force st ronger than 
community.  When we are united in care and love for 
one another,  and when we have a vision for the future 
we want  to see, we are unstoppable.   
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By Jenn DeRose, 
Senior Field Organizer

Parade Photo credits: Jenn DeRose, Sara Edgar, Ed Smith

If  you want to join our clean-energy 
advocate community, sign up at 

sc.org/amerenaction.

Our  message t o 

Ameren: Dit ch 

coal  
& go cl e

an!
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Marching in fro
nt of Ameren St. Louis 

Headquarters

Participants dressed in a variety of colorful costumes, 

including native flowers, insects and wildlife.
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The 2024 legislat ive session was a huge success for the 
Missouri Sierra Club. Industry, monopoly ut ilit ies and 
industrial agricultural groups lobbied hard for dangerous 
ant i-environmental legislat ion that never passed. We 
successfully mobilized early to completely stop bills that 
would put our water quality and wetlands in peril by 
narrowing the definit ion of the ?waters of the state?. As 
part  of a broad coalit ion, the Sierra Club defended our 
init iat ive pet it ion process. We helped defeat mult iple 

pieces of legislat ion designed to increase fossil fuel 
consumption and a proposal to give giant energy intensive 
bitcoin mining operat ions a wish list  of unfair advantages. 

Unfortunately Missouri will now have a regulatory 
sandbox, which grants case by case evasions of regulat ion 
to businesses, but three years of lobbying efforts by the 
Sierra Club yielded important environmental protect ions 
to this process. 

After years of advocacy efforts by members 

of the Missouri Sierra Club, we have won 

the protect ion of Eleven Point ,  Bryant  Creek, and 

Shepherd of the Hills State Parks!  

Thanks to your advocacy, we turned the t ide towards 

protect ing our newest  Missouri State Parks. In 2022, 

Sierra Club members at tended the opening ceremony 

at  Bryant  Creek State Park.

The win of protect ion of Eleven Point  State Park was 

also announced in 2022.  In 2023, Sierra Club members 

at tended the f irst  open house at  Eleven Point  State 

Park. In 2024, Missouri State Parks hosted a second 

open house that  coincided with the total solar eclipse. 

More than 200 at tendees joined to learn about  the park 

opening process and celebrate the eclipse. 

The Eleven Point  State Park expands the size and 

diversity of unfragmented forest  along the river,  

benef it ing important  m igratory bird populat ions and 

reducing erosion and nutrient  input  into the river. This 

in turn improves water quality,  protects aquat ic 

resources and provides for public enjoyment of the 

land.

Furthermore, the White River Group cont inues to host  

glade and wildf lower restorat ion out ings at  Shepherd 

of the Hills State Park? we have hosted 8 events since 

the park?s protect ion in 2019, and we remain 

commit ted to the process to open this park.

It  is important  for us to stay engaged throughout  the 

conceptual development plan process to keep these 

parks wild and encourage restorat ion of the nat ive 

ecosystems within them!

By Marisa Fraizer, Senior Field Organizer

PUBLIC LANDS VICTORY

Saving Our State Parks:  Three Newest State Parks Protected

 2024 Legislat ive Update By Michael Berg, 
Political Director 

 Br yant  Cr eek  el ev en po int Shepher d o f  t he hil l s  
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Our success this year has been due to the efforts of 
our legislat ive committee and the hundreds of 
members who attended our lobby day and in-district  
meetings and wrote and called their legislators.  We 
are especially in debt to committee Chair Frances 
Klahr, John Madras, Henry Robertson and Peter 
Schneeberger who all provided crucial test imony 
opposing dangerous legislat ion.

Thanks to your help,  these beaut iful spaces are protected 

now and into the future!  This is a big step forward, and also 

is a win towards our 30x30 Campaign for Nature Goal!

The 30x30 movement is a grassroots-led push to protect  30% 

of lands and waters in the United States by 2030 to meet  the 

challenge of climate change and provide space for w ildli fe 

and communit ies to thrive. Checkout  the MO Sierra Club's 

digital toolkit  to learn how you can help save 30% of 

Missouri?s lands by 2030.

Let ters to the Editor are a great  way to make your voice 

heard, spread awareness and encourage act ion. Find t ips for 

writ ing a compelling let ter in the 30X30 init iat ive in the 

toolkit .

Shepher d o f  t he hil l s  

Access the digital 
toolkit  today! 

sc.org/30x30toolkit  

Sierrans from the White River Group participate in Lobby Day at 
Jefferson City. Photo credits: Gretchen Waddell Barwick.

On April 8, several Missouri 
State Parks hosted events for 
the public to experience solar 
eclipse totality, including 
Eleven Point State Park. MO 
Sierra Club received 
shoutouts for our work to 
conserve and protect this 
beaut iful park!

NOTE: Sierra Club has not  
endorsed in the 80th District .  

State Park Photos by: Marisa Fraizer
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Clean Energy & Climate Just ice

Missouri Cities Showing World a Clean Energy Future Is Possible

For decades, status quo state polit icians enabled by wealthy polluters in the fossil fuel 
industry said that a clean energy future ?isn?t possible.? Even as Missouri communit ies 
impacted by a worsening climate crisis demanded act ion, we were brushed off by 
climate denying ?leaders.? But our communit ies saw past the lie and knew that 
healthy communit ies free of pollut ion and a more just future powered by clean 
energy was not only possible, but essent ial. We?ve cont inued to take the fight  to 
polluters and win for our cit ies and towns. Now, thanks to Missourians? dedicated 
effort , we have historic tools to make this clean energy future a reality in Missouri. 

In 2022, we won a down payment  for this future through the 
Inflat ion Reduct ion Act , the nat ion?s largest  ever single 
investment  in environmental sustainability, climate just ice, and clean 
energy. Missouri cit ies already are benefit ing from the IRA. The Sierra Club supported the state's 
Solar for All grant which awarded $156 million just  this spring to fund our just transit ion to a healthier, 
clean energy future for all. Now we are developing act ion plans to support our communit ies, from 
making policies to reducing ut ility bills and indoor air pollut ion to giving free solar installat ions to 
low-income households. But  to make this happen, your cit ies and count ies need you. Sierra Club 
Missouri Chapter has the tools and resources and connect ions to help you support your community 
as much as you are comfortable with. It?s t ime for us to roll up our sleeves and lean into winning the 
future Missouri deserves. Let?s do this!

Kevin Grooms with  Sierra Club's ?float? car at the 
Juneteenth KC 2024 Cultural Parade.

Billy Davies with Grand Marshall of
 

the  Parade, M
arjorie W

illiams.
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